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Executive Director’s

Annual Meeting Report
May 25, 2017
Fiscal Year: April 1, 2016-March 31, 2017
Attendance:

Total Attendance: 1,447
Walk-Ins: 474
Groups:  972
Past Years:
2016: 1,974 
2015: 2,755 
2014: 3,518
2013: 2,316
2012: 1,613
2011: 1,465 

2010: 2,157

Advocacy:

We have been engaged with National issues this year as it pertains to Advocacy.  In January we asked board members, volunteers, and staff to sign onto a pre-emptive letter supporting federal funding for museums through IMLS, NEH, and NEA. In February I attended Museum Advocacy Day with the American Alliance of Museums and over 375 Museum professionals. I continue to monitor and pay attention to the advocacy efforts in the field as nationally we are facing challenges to all funding to The Institute of Museum and Library Services, the National Endowment for the Humanities and the National Endowment for the Arts.
Building:

We continue to revise how the Research Library is organized and run. The Laurel Leaders are now online, but not yet accessible. All of the Sadler images, yearbook collections, various Mill related documents, Laurel High School Newspapers, and more are online and available to members.
In the coming year, our goal is to change the shelving in the shop and change the signage and display in the bathroom
The City has done some work on the stairs, staining and painting. We would also like to explore the options of having an outside landscaper come in to give the Museum a facelift and be responsible for ongoing upkeep.
Collections:

The Collections Committee Chair, Marlene Frazier and Registrar Charlie Hessler continue to work to organize and maintain the collection. They do an excellent job ensuring that our collections spaces are well organized, accessible, and free of pests and environmentally sound.

Communications:

Our Communications Committee continues to work hard to reach our audiences through a number of platforms. We have a one page history of Laurel available in six languages. Our weekly updates to volunteers continue. Our monthly emails continue and Jeanie Anastasi continues to produce a quarterly newsletter for our members. News releases are distributed to print and broadcast media, community calendars, list-serves and blogs, and local organizational newsletters and individual outreach is made to reporters to encourage them to cover stories, and to suggest story opportunities. Flyers for events are mailed and placed throughout town. This year we have become more active on Twitter  

Development Committee:

The Development Committee as a self standing committee has become inactive, but has worked with other fundraising committees to reach our goals for the year. This year was our inaugural year of the McCeney March which was quite a success. 

The totals from this  year’s campaigns along with previous years for comparison are below. 

· Gala- 2013= $17662, 2014 = 21995, 2015= $21,116, 2016=$25,946.83

· Annual Appeal- 2012=$17190, 2013=$25,110, 2014=$18,311, 2015=$18,442 , 2016= $17,550

· Membership Drive- 2012=$5901, 2013=$6502, 2014=$9260, 2015=$6174, 2016=$7477

· McCeney March 2016=$5,716

Exhibits:

The exhibits committee has closed and taken down “Behind the Bricks: 20 Years of the Laurel Museum.”

The new exhibit, “Laurel’s WWI: From Here to Over There” has opened  and will be up through December.

We have started planning for the 2018 exhibit on Civic Engagement.   

We have not added any off-site mini exhibits, but they are currently in 12 public buildings. We continue to look for ways to expand to more sites. 
Grants:

We have once again received a grant from AAAS to hold Science in the Summer.  
The MNCPPC County Council Mandate this year will be awarded in the amount of $22,500.  This is a reimbursement grant for which we need to submit receipts and application for reimbursement by June 30, 2017.
Membership:

The Membership Committee has not met this year. Membership remains steady, dues were raised last year. Membership perks include access to online collections, discounts to major events, and public programs having a suggested donation discount for members.  

Partnerships:

We continued to partner with organizations within the community, finding every more creative means to further our mission. The most  consistent partnership is with the Spartan Historical Society at Laurel High School, which we work with once a week. 
Public Programming:
This year we began advertising suggested donations for our programs. This suggested donation has resulted in an income for each program, covering programmatic costs. 


We held a series of 2nd Thursday Programs in conjunction with the exhibits. We cancelled and postponed some off-site programs at different area museums due to under enrollment. 

We piloted 2 teen forums at the High School. The first was a topic of their choosing—whether to use the term African American or Black. The second was a case study of Ronnie White, from Laurel, and whether or not his situation would have been taken up by the Black Lives Matter cause. In both cases we provided the students with primary documents and asked them to use them to support one side or the other. Both Teen Forums were well attended and had lots of opportunities for students to directly engage in primary sources, building arguments, and seeing the other side. 


We are planning to pilot a new format for our children’s programs in which we pick 4 programs to train volunteers/Monica on extensively and then advertise 1 program each 3-4 months for various children’s groups.


The Public Programming Committee is now a functioning committee with subcommittees working in the following areas:  Children’s Programming at the Museum, Offsite Programming, School and Other Group Outreach, Adult Programming (2nd Thursdays), Speaker’s Bureau, and Diven’s Den.  

 
Our Speakers Bureau continues to be popular with civic organizations around the community, who see the LHS as an important resource for programming for their organizations. A number of these give the LHS a donation after we speak.
Shop:
The Museum Shop continues to run with a committee headed by Monica. They meet and discuss new ideas for inventory and ways to move items through the shop. They have also started to attend off-site festivals a couple of times a year for sales.. 

Staff:

A Task Force created and the Board approved a Personnel Manual that encompasses some already standing policies as well as new ones in regards to staff and volunteers. Monica has created her self evaluation and received an evaluation from me. I completed my self evaluation but have not received an evaluation. 
Strategic Planning: 

We are revisiting Strategic Planning efforts with plans to undertake Strategic Planning in the coming year.
Volunteers:

Monica continue to schedule the docents and shop volunteers and has adjusted her schedule so that she is usually here during our open hours. Monica is also heading a Task Force that is looking at helping with volunteer recruitment, training, and retention. 
We have many other volunteers working on different projects within the Museum and we still rely very much on the efforts of our volunteers to be successful.

Our Volunteer of the Year was Eileen Collins who has helped on the Development and Gala Committees for several years.
Website:
We have a completely new website up and running. 
